
IN 2016, THE AMERI-
can Bar Association Commis-

sion on Lawyer Assistance Programs, in collaboration with the 
Hazelden Betty Ford Foundation, took on the task of studying 
behavioral and substance abuse among attorneys. Nearly 13,000 
attorneys throughout the country were surveyed. The results 
were eye-opening, confirming what many had surmised: lawyers 
suffer from a high level of mental health issues and substance 
abuse. Over 20 percent of attorneys screened positive for hazard-
ous, harmful, and potentially alcohol-dependent drinking. Twen-
ty-eight percent showed symptoms of depression, 19 percent 
experienced anxiety, and 23 percent struggled with stress. Rates 
among younger attorneys were higher than their older peers.1

We are more aware of mental health issues than we have ever 
been, but the problems only seem to be getting worse. I am bet-
ting that every person reading this article has had a personal ex-
perience with someone suffering from either drug or alcohol de-
pendence, or other mental illness. And I bet almost everyone that 
reads this has been touched by a friend or family member taking 
their own life. I have. I have friends and family members who have 
suffered from alcoholism and depression. A little more than a year 
ago, my neighbor took his own life. 

I know I am not alone. And when tragedy strikes, you often feel 
helpless. You question whether there was anything you could 
have done to prevent the tragedy. What if I paid a little closer at-
tention? What if I called more often? Maybe I would have noticed 
something.

So what can we do? 
There is no simple 
answer. Since the 
2016 study, bar asso-

ciations and law firms 
have tackled substance 

abuse and mental health 
with newfound vigor. The 

CBA launched its well-being 
website this year, which con-

tains resources to aid our mem-
bers in taking care of themselves. 

The Well-Being Task Force also 
started its well-being video series, 

which provides a forum for members to 
share their inspirational stories and help 

members with similar experiences know they 
are not alone. If you have not seen the website, 

go to it now at cbalawyerwellbeing.com. It contains 
invaluable resources.

Providing these resources to the members of our profession is 
just the start. We need to do more. We need to remove the stig-
ma associated with mental health issues. The Connecticut Bar Ex-
amining Committee’s decision this year to remove mental health 
questions from the bar application is another step in the right di-
rection. Not only does it help to reduce the stigma associated with 
mental health issues, but it will hopefully ensure that our fellow 
and potential members of the bar seek the treatment they need.

This profession is hard enough. It can be an unrelenting and un-
forgiving grind. We have all seen it—remember that. At the end 
of the day, we are all in this together. We need to help take care 
of each other. I believe it is part of our professional responsibil-
ity. Talk to your colleagues. Take the extra minute and ask how 
they are doing. If you feel something is wrong, make sure our fel-
low attorneys are aware of the resources available to them. Make 
sure they are aware of the Wellbeing website. Make sure they are 
aware of Lawyers Concerned for Lawyers. You might just make a 
difference in someone’s life. n
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